
Arlene Hein Elementary
Second Grade, D Track
Ms. Fennell
Back to School Night Packet

Room F9
Dear Second Grade Families,
 
          Welcome to Second Grade!  We have enjoyed getting to know your child during this first week of school.  During the school year it is our intention as a second grade team to instruct your child in a wide variety of subjects.  This packet is meant to inform you of our classroom procedures, curriculum, behavior management and hopefully, any other information that will allow us to work together with the best interest of your child in mind.
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Second Grade Schedule

8:00 - 8:40

WIN (What I Need) Time

8:40 – 9:30

Welcome, Attendance, Language Arts

9:30 – 9:50

Recess

9:50 – 10:30
          Workshop
10:30 – 11:20
 Language Arts
11:20 – 12:05           Lunch/Recess
12:05 – 1:25            Math

1:25 – 1:40
           Recess
1:40 – 2:30
           Social Studies/Science/Art/P.E.
2:30          
           Dismissal

· Computers with Mr. Keskeys every Monday or Friday of most weeks
 

CITIZENSHIP AND CLASSROOM MANAGEMENT
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Through positive reinforcement, students are strongly encouraged to be responsible, understanding, cooperative, respectful to each other, and always try to do their best.  Our Classroom Rules are:

   1.  Follow directions quickly.
2.  Raise your hand to speak and get out of your seat.

3.  Respect others.

4.  Make smart choices.

5.  Keep your dear teacher happy!

                                    
         Verbal praise and rewards are continually given to reinforce positive behavior.  If rules are broken, the first consequence is a verbal warning.  The next consequence is to sit alone for five minutes away from the group.  If the behavior still continues, the consequences increase as follows; miss recess, telephone call home (this may be a phone call, email or note home depending on the circumstance), and conference with the principal.  
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CURRICULUM
You can also find the standards for all grades and subject areas at our website: egusd.net. 
We use the following textbooks in Second Grade:


Open Court- reading, writing, phonics & spelling.

                              Go Math- our new math program aligned to the   CCSS

            
Harcourt Brace Social Studies




McMillan Science
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PROCEDURES
 
REPORT CARDS - Computer generated report cards will be sent home each trimester.  Students in the second grade will receive letter grades.  Students will be graded on classwork, assessments and homework.  The grading policy is as follows:
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100% - A+        89% - B+



92-99% - A        82-88% - B

90-91% - A-       80-81% - B-

79% - C+           69% and below - N       

72-78% - C

70-71% - C-

PARENT TEACHER CONFERENCES will be scheduled as needed.  No minimum days for conferences in the "year-round" calendar will be scheduled.  Please feel free to schedule a conference with me any day either before or after school.
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HOME/SCHOOL COMMUNICATION- Each child has been provided with a School Communication folder.  This folder will carry papers home as well as notes from parents back to school.  This Hawk Folder will go home on Monday and returned on Wednesday.  If you have a question or concern, I can be reached by phone before or after school, or you can send a note in the folder.   My email is: mfennell@egusd.net.  Email is the best way to get ahold of me before or after school.  I usually don’t check my email during the school day.  If you need to contact me during the school day, please contact the office.
WEBSITE- Our class has a website/blog at www.msfennell.edublogs.org.  Here you will find classroom forms, updates, our class newsletter, math games, and eventually articles written by the kids!  You can subscribe by entering your email on the home page.  

 
HOMEWORK - A homework packet will be sent home on Friday.  The packet should be returned the following Friday after being checked for completion and correctness by an adult.  The assignments are designed to reinforce skills taught throughout the week. Please also have your child read each night and review the math pages sent home from the daily lesson.  Sometimes I will write a note on the daily math pages to review and/or finish at home if your child is having a hard time completing the assignment.  Homework packets will be graded on a complete/incomplete basis.  
 

ABSENCES AND TARDIES - Daily attendance at school is extremely important for your child’s success.  However, if your child will not be at school, please telephone the school office (714-0654).  Missed assignments will be sent home to be completed.  Requests for work to be sent home need to be received prior to lunch of the same day.  

Your child will be marked tardy if he or she does not arrive by 8:00.  He or she will be sent to the office to receive a late slip, and will be marked tardy when attendance is taken in the classroom.  
BREAKFAST –Students may purchase breakfast for $1.50.  
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LUNCH - When sending in lunch money, please send it in a sealed envelope or baggie with your child’s name and lunch number.  You can deliver late lunches to the office and they will notify the classroom.

                        Lunch time is 11:20 a.m. - 11:45 a.m.
                        School lunch costs $2.50.  
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FIELD TRIPS - Information and permission slips for field trips will be sent home prior to the trip.  All forms need to be filled out and returned before the child will be allowed to leave the school grounds.  Parents are always welcome on field trips.  However, space may be limited on the school bus.

 

 
MEDICATIONS - All medications (including over-the-counter) need to be checked in at the office.
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STUDENT OF THE WEEK - Each child will have the opportunity to be the STUDENT OF THE WEEK.  Details will be sent home with your child prior to his/her week. 
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BIRTHDAYS - Your child’s birthday is a special day to him/her.  We would like to recognize your child on his/her special day.  However, our district is adhering to a strict policy on sweets.  Please do not send in sugary treats.  We also have quite a few food allergies in our classroom.  If you would like to send in a favorite book to read to the class, that would be a nice way to celebrate.  If you wish to send a non food treat to school, we have 25 students in our class.  Please do not send balloons to school as they are a distraction during instruction.  
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WISHLIST- Below is a list of items that you may run across while at home or at the store.  We appreciate any and all donations.
· Baby wipes (for cleaning up after painting projects)

· Boxes of tissues (We have 20 little noses!)

· Band-aids

· Glue sticks

· Black permanent fine felt tip markers

· Treasure box items (stickers, pencils, anything affordable and fun)

· Crayola Twistable Colored Pencils
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